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DETAILS OF DECISION

Title of Report Crystal Palace Parade Cycling and Walking 
Improvements

Description/Nature of 
matter requiring Key 
Decision

To approve the implementation of two new Dutch-style 
roundabouts and associated pedestrian and cycle 
crossings at the junctions of Crystal Palace Parade / 
Fountain Drive and Sydenham Hill / Westwood Hill and 
bus lane extension subject to the necessary statutory 
procedures.

Decision taker Cabinet Member for Environment and the Public Realm 
Date by which Key 
Decision must be taken

April 2017

Reason why it was 
impracticable for 
decision to be on the 
Forward Plan

This decision was originally on the Forward Plan for 
February 2017.  Transport for London (TfL) as the 
approval body for schemes on the Strategic Road 
Network required additional modelling and design work 
to be undertaken prior to approving the scheme.  
Conditional approval from TfL was received on 1 March, 
later than originally scheduled.

Reason why the decision 
cannot wait for inclusion 
in the next Forward Plan

The next forward plan relates to decisions to be taken 
from June 2017 onwards.  Further delays would 
negatively affect the critical path, placing funding 
sources at risk and hindering delivery to the local 
community.  The funding must be committed before 
June 2017 and 3 month lead in is required to facilitate 
works on site.  TfL have requested the works on site 
commence in school summer holidays (July 2017) due 
to the impact on traffic congestion.
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